
ST–64 Form Information 

 
During the 2024 Legislative Session House Bill 2098 was passed and signed into law going into 

effect on July 1, 2024. The exact wording is below:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What this means for you…. As long as you own the animal or we have your name assigned to 

the animal at the time of slaughter we are able to exempt you from sales tax on the services we 

provide.  

 

What if I have a Wholesale/Resale/Retail License…. This will not apply to you. As long as we 

have a current copy of your license or tax exemption form you are covered. 

 

What you need to do…. You need complete the ST – 64 Form provided. 

 

What does this look like…. On the form where it asks to describe the services purchased simply 

put something along the lines of “livestock slaughter/processing for my personal consumption.” 

Then put your name and address as the purchaser information, sign and date the form. 

 

When does this need to be done…. It will work best and be the most efficient if we have the 

completed form when the animal is dropped off. That will allow us to update your customer 

profile and make sure we have everything ready before you pick up.  

 

I have more questions…. Please call the office at 620-371-4056 and ask for Tiffany or Chad is 

you have further questions.  


